OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC
DIRECTORATE FOR SUSTAINABLE ENVIRONMENT
President Kinga Szűcs

Ararat Creation Protection Working Group
Evangelical Lutheran Church in Hungary
President Tamás Kodácsy
Eco-Congregation Movement
Reformed Church in Hungary
Dear President Szűcs and President Kodácsy,
On behalf of the President of Hungary, let me thank you for your kind letter of 15 July, which has confirmed my view that, among many others, you as well as members of the working group and the movement that you each lead consider our joint duty stemming from the protection of creation as well as our moral responsibility for the life quality of current and subsequent generations to be issues of fundamental significance.
I understand and share your concern that Hungary, despite the fact that its climate performance is ahead of several other countries’ performance, must not rest and give up on the possibility of preventing the climate crisis caused by man.
It is my hope that the question is not whether our country wishes to make further substantial efforts to promote this cause. I believe the real point is that apart from fixing the date of carbon neutrality, we should also draw up a credible path towards reaching that goal, in other words, we should see what results we can rely on, and what further developments we need to bring about. 
At present, no final decision has been made regarding the exact goal and timeframe of the long-term European climate strategy that you have mentioned in your letter.
This is so not only because by 20 June no consensus had been reached by Member States, but also because part of the joint work is the detailed development of a set of rules, a budget and a system of cooperation methods, which will support EU Member States in their efforts to reach carbon neutrality. As we have no time to lose, I do hope that these will materialize as soon as possible. 
In the meantime, let me reaffirm to you and through you to the members of the working group and the movement that Hungary’s efforts are continuing on a solid foundation, and although they will keep being challenging, I am optimistic that they will lead to success. Hungary’s 32% drop in emissions since 1990 is among the best achievements in Europe and in the world as well. This result has cost us a substantial amount of money, as well as the loss of several old jobs and the creation of new ones. 
I am positive that Hungary’s actual performance will not stand in the way – as it has not been standing in the way so far – of the EU reaching carbon neutrality by 2050. It is my belief that if we stay on the road we have been on and keep making significant efforts, it is a realistic perspective for Hungary to reduce the emission of greenhouse gases to a level that the environment is able to absorb, and we can, at the same time, modernize our economy and improve our quality of life even further.   
Budapest, 27 August 2019
Yours sincerely,
Csaba Kőrösi
Director
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